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stood to meet high standards of transparency. The pre-vetting procedures in place under 
the current system help to maintain these high standards, in part, by ensuring that com-
panies make all required disclosures in disseminating materials to the investing public. A 
system based on post-vetting procedures might allow companies to be more selective in 
choosing which facts to disclose and which to keep hidden or to disclose in more general 
and uncertain terms, particularly if they believe that the likelihood of review of any par-
ticular announcement is relatively low. As a result, companies may selectively withhold 
material or be less clear about material that could negatively impact their share prices. 
Unlike the Exchange at present, members of the investing public do not enjoy the ability to 
request companies to clarify information which is unclear.

The potential negative impact of the proposed changes in these two areas may be mitigat-
ed by a requirement for pre-publication review by counsel.  Announcements and circulars 
which are to be exempted from pre-vetting under the new rules might carry a statement 
in a form similar to that of the Sponsor’s Declaration in Appendix 19 to the Listing Rules, 
addressed to the Exchange and saying (i) that they have been reviewed by counsel, and (ii) 
that counsel having made reasonable due diligence inquiries, has reasonable grounds to 
believe that the announcement or circular complies with relevant provisions of the Listing 
Rules, the Securities and Futures Ordinance, and the Companies Ordinance. 

We do not believe that such a requirement would increase the regulatory or compliance 
burden on the issuers of such announcements and circulars, as it is already common prac-
tice within the industry to have counsel review these documents prior to their issuance to 
the public.  The concern of such counsel for their own professional reputations (subject to 
the risk of any subsequent regulatory censure) would ensure that their reviews of the ma-
terial were fair and thorough, and would help fill the regulatory gap left by the departure 
of the Exchange from this area.
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